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Saron Evangelical Lutheran Church no longer exists. The church building which
once served as the place of worship still stands on the corner of 29™ Street and Hadley
Street in Milwaukee, Wisconsin. But the congregation called Saron Evangelical
Lutheran Church is no more than a memory. Why did a congregation which had existed
for over seventy years finally disband? Was there any reason for its existence in the first
place? This paper will attempt to address these questions as it traces the history of Saron

Evangelical Lutheran Church.

The Beginnings

On Ash Wednesday, February 7, 1894, Pastor A.C. Bendler of St. Matthew
Evangelical Lutheran Congregation (which was located at that time on 10™ and Garfield)
conducted a service with some members at the home of Mr. John Mischke located at
2481 W. Monroe Street. In a meeting after the service the members adopted a resolution
to found a new congregation near the then northwestern limits of the city of Milwaukee.
This group proceeded to organize by electing the following officers: Herman Hackbarth,
president; Herman Lamott, secretary; Carl Rahn, treasurer. These three officers were to
be the ftrustees. They were entrusted to take the necessary steps to ensure the
incorporation of the congregation and the purchase of three lots on the northeast corner of
29" and Hadley for a church building site.'

The group also decided to conduct regular services on Sunday afternoon. At this
time, however, they did not call their own pastor. They wished to remain under the

pastoral care of St. Matthew, so they asked Pastor Bendler to serve continue to them.

" “Golden Jubilee 1894-1944: Saron Ev. Lutheran Church”-there are no page numbers in this little 5-page
pamphlet



When Pastor Bendler was unable to continue to serve them due to an illness, a Pastor
Opitz was asked to serve the congregation until the first local pastor was installed.

This was not the only congregation that was started from St. Matthew Evangelical
Lutheran Church. Pastor Bendler was the Superintendent of Missions of the Evangelical
Lutheran Synod of Wisconsin at this time. A few years before Saron was established,
two other daughter churches were started by St. Matthew’s in order to reach more people
in the expanding city of Milwaukee. Those two were Jerusalem, located on the corner of
Chambers and Holton, and Bethesda, located on 11" and Chambers. St. Matthew’s also
assisted other congregations to become established in the Milwaukee area. St. Matthew’s
supplied members, money, and/or manpower to the congregations of Bethel, Salem,
Siloah, and St. Marcus. Although the departure of these members caused a strain on St.
Matthew’s, St. Matthew’s willingly and in good grace made these sacrifices for the sake
of Christ in order to spread His name to all people.*

The three newly elected officers proceeded to carry out their task of building a
structure that would serve as both a church and as a school. Their efforts were blessed by
the Lord so that on October 28, 1894 a two-story structure was dedicated to the service of
the Lord. The next month, on November 25, 1894, the following people applied for a
release from St. Matthew’s: Herman Hackbarth, Herman Lamott, Carl Rahn, John
Mischke, William Kroggel, William Fenske, Emil Maske, and William Schulz. Otto
Barz and Mrs. B. Schneider soon joined them. There were granted a release the
following Sunday on December 2, 1894, Thus Saron became an independent

congregation.’

2 «75% Jubilee Memorial Book of St. Matthew Evangelical Lutheran Church: 1865-1940” p. 15
? “Golden Jubilee 1894-1944: Saron Ev. Lutheran Church



The Name
The name of the new congregation on 29" and Hadley may sound unusual to 20"

century English-hearing ears. “Saron” is the German franslation/transliteration of the

Hebrew word, TT’WQ, the name for the fertile coastal plain in Israel. In English this word

is translated as “Sharon.” The Bible tells us that King David used this region as a pasture
for his flocks (1 Chronicles 27:29). Because the coastal plain of Sharon was a lush and
vibrant region, the prophet Isaiah uses it to illustrate the lavish blessings God gives to His
people (Isaiah 35:2; 65:10). Since the founding members were German, and since they
were aware and thankful for all the lavish blessings God had shown to them, it is not so
unusual that they would call their new congregation “Saron.” It seemed to be the practice
of the day to name a church after a location in the Holy Land. There are many WELS
churches in Milwaukee with Holy Land names: Bethel, Bethesda, Siloah, Salem, Nain

and Jerusalem just to name a few.

The Pastors

There were only two full-time pastors who served Saron Evangelical Lutheran
Church. Before the dedication of the church building, the initial group had considered
calling its own pastor to serve their church and their school. At a meeting in September
of 1894 they decided to call Pastor G. E. Bergamann from Bay City, MI. Because of ill
health, which soon afterward compelled him to temporarily resign his pastorate, Pastor

Bergamann returned this call.



Pastor H. H Ebert, who was serving St. Paul’s Lutheran Church in the Town of
Franklin, WI, was the second man called to serve Saron. He returned the call. Saron’s
congregation, however, decided to send Pastor Ebert another call. This time they asked
St. Paul’s congregation to let Pastor Bendler present to them the conditions and needs of
this new and small congregation. St. Paul’s did comply with this request. In the end they
reluctantly granted Pastor Ebert a release from his call. They did ask him to remain until
he completed the instruction of the catechism class that year and confirmed them. Pastor
Ebert came to Saron at the end of February. He was installed by Pastor Bendler on
February 24, 1895. He lived in a rented home on Center Street near 27" Street until the
parsonage was completed on the corner lot of 29™ and Hadley. Pastor Ebert served the
people of Saron faithfully from 1894 until he retired in 1937.%

In 1937 Saron called Pastor Arthur C. Lengling to serve them. At that time he
was pastor of St. Paul’s Evangelical Lutheran Church in Slinger, WI. He had served
there since 1924. Before that he had served a multiple parish in the Doylestown-Fall
River area after his ordination on August 28, 1921 at his home church, Jerusalem
Evangelical Lutheran Church in Milwaukee. He accepted the call to serve Saron and was
installed in October of 1937. He served Saron faithfully for the rest of his ministry.
Under his leadership the congregation made the difficult decision to disband and merge
with St. Paul Evangelical Lutheran Church in 1973. He served that congregation briefly

in 1973 until he retired due to ill health.” The people of Saron dearly loved Pastor

* “Golden Jubilee...”
* Northwestern Lutheran, September 9, 1973 p. 287



Lengling. They rejoiced with him in the 25", 40" and 50" anniversaries of his
ordinatic;n.6

In addition to these two faithful pastors, Saron was also served by Professor G.
Thiele for a number of years while he taught at the Seminary. Saron also had a number

of vicars and student assistants.

The Day School

It is evident from the plans for the first church building that room for a school was
also provided for the congregation. The first members of Saron could not imagine a
Lutheran church without a Christian day school. On Tuesday after Easter, April 16,
1895, the school was opened with thirty-two students. Pastor Ebert was the only teacher
to begin with. When the number of students increased rapidly, Miss Ella Ernst was asked
to assist Pastor Ebert for several months during the winter of 1896-1897. At a meeting in
August of 1897, the congregation decided to call a full-time teacher. After a number of
returned calls, Mr. Henry (Heinrich) F. Meyer accepted the call to Saron. He had
previously served in Appleton and was teaching in Franklin.

The school was divided into two classes. Pastor Ebert taught one class, and Mr.
Meyer taught the other. In January of 1904 Mr. Meyer accepted a call to Stillwater,
Minnesota. Pastor Ebert took over the whole school until Mr. John Beck accepted
Saron’s call after several months. In order to relieve the pastor his schoolroom duties, the
congregation called Miss Olga Sippel to instruct the lower grades. Mr. Beck served
Saron’s for less than a year. In 1905 Mr. John Bartz was assigned as a candidate from

New Ulm. After serving the congregation faithfully for one year, he accepted a call to

% See Appendix D pp. 1&2: Newspaper Articles about Pastor Lengling



Norfolk, Nebraska.” Mr. Meyer was called again in August of 1906 and accepted. He
served Saron’s school until his physical condition led him to retire in 1941. Mr. Meyer
served Saron faithfully for 42 years. His longevity in teaching matched that of his
brother, Professor John P. Meyer, who taught for many years at Wisconsin Lutheran
Seminary.®

Miss Sippel served until January of 1907. Miss Anna Tiegs took her place then as
teacher for lower grades. During the second decade of the twentieth century, school
enrollment and church attendance decreased and the financial difficulties of the
congregation increased. It was decided to temporarily combine the two classes in one
room under one teacher. By 1919 the number of students had increased along with
church attendance. Miss Henrietta Kock was called to take over the lower grades. She
served until her resignation in 1922.°

A third class was added in 1920. Mr. A. G. Kurth was called as teacher of the
upper grades. He served until 1922 when he accepted a call to teach in Two Rivers, WI.
The congregation then called Miss Johanna Brockmann and Miss Alma Nommensen in
1922. They taught for one year. When they both resigned, Mr. Adelbert H. Backer was
assigned from New Ulm to replace them.'°

When Mr. Meyer retired in 1941, Miss Cecelia Priesz of Bangor, WI was called
as teacher of the lower grades. She accepted and began teaching in September of that
same year. When Mr. Backer and Miss Priescz received and accepted calls in 1945, the

congregation decided to close their school. Saron’s had provided Christian day school

"“Golden Jubilee...”

¥ Northwestern Lutheran February 11, 1962 p. 44
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for the education of its children for fifty years. Instruction was given in English and in
German. Gradually English became predominant. The congregation did not totally give
up its responsibility to provide a Christian education for its children. It sent its children
to St. Matthew’s or to other Christian day schools. In May of 1945, Saron’s took on a

sizable loan to help St. Matthew’s build and operate a new building for their day school."

Other Organizations

There were a number of other organizations that the members of Saron had
formed. In 1895 the Saron Choir was organized. It was directed by the day school
teachers when there still was a day school. After the day school closed, Mr. Edward
Fenske was its director. The Sunday School started meeting in April of 1895 and
continued until the congregation merged.'” The Ladies’ Aid Society was organized in
October of 1896. Saron also had various groups for its youth. For many years the
congregation put out a monthly parish newsletter “The Saron Messenger.” Articles were
written in German and in English and edited by the pastor. Many of these newsletters can

still be found in the WELS Archives.

The Church Building

As was mentioned previously, the first building was completed in the Fall of
1894. This two-story building served as a meeting place for both the church and the
school. After the congregation called its first full-time teacher, Mr. Meyer, it no longer

received financial assistance from the Synod. It became self-supporting. Like many

' See Appendix G: Bulletin from 75" Anniversary Service



churches today, they ran into money problems. In 1899 the congregation had a debt
liquidation fund. It was not able to accomplish much because there was also a shortage
in the general fund.

In 1901 gas was made available to the building and also to the newly built
parsonage. In 1904 Milwaukee extended its sewer system so that the congregation could
make use of its benefits. This required a major building effort. A basement was built
under the entire church building and under part of the parsonage in order to make use of
the sewer system. In 1905 and 1908 two additional lots were purchased with the
generous assistance of the Ladies’ Aid."?

By 1912 debt liquidation was again under discussion. Instead it was decided to
move the parsonage from one lot to another and provide it with brick basement. It was
understood that a new church building would eventually be erected on the empty corner
lots. Before that could happen the old debts must be paid and other preparations must
have been made.

In 1916 the question of debt liquidation came up again for discussion. A
committee consisting mostly of volunteers visited members monthly to gather
contributions. The Ladies’ Aid and the choir did their part to help meet this goal. This
time the debt liquidation was successful. When the congregation celebrated its 25
anniversary on November 30, 1919, its old debt was completely wiped out."

After this celebration the congregation immediately began to lay plans for the

future. The committee that had been gathering funds for the liquidation of the old debt

' From an interview with M. Charles Schenker who was the Sunday School superintendent for many
years

' “Golden Jubilee...”

"* “Golden Jubilee...”



was asked to continue serving. They were now to solicit contributions or subscriptions
toward a new church building. The plans for the new building had to be put off for a few
years. The old building needed some remodeling. In 1921 a stairway was added to it in
order to provide a fire escape, which was especially needed for the school.

Preparations for the erection of a new church building continued and in August of
1924 the cornerstone was laid. The building was completed the following year. On May
3, 1924 the congregation celebrated its dedication.” It had a capacity to hold about five
hundred people.'® Later in that same year it was decided to extend the basement of the
old building for the installation of bowling alleys. The alleys opened up on February 21,
1926."

The congregation weathered the Depression of the 1920’s and 1930’°s with God’s
help. In 1940, the 15™ anniversary of its dedication, the church building was newly
redecorated and beautified. When the congregation merged with St. Paul 1972, they sold
the church building to Rehoboth Miracle Temple Church of God in Christ, a black
congregation. It is still being used as their worship facility today (1998). The parsonage
is being used to give shelter to people who have lost their home for one reason or

another.'®

The Membership
By the end of its first year of existence, Saron Evangelical Lutheran Church

numbered twenty-five souls. They were mostly of German descent. Naturally all services

% See Appendix A: Picture of the Church Building
' From an Interview with Clara Schroeder, a daughter of Pastor Lengling

7 “Golden Jubilee...”
% See Appendix C: Newspaper Articles about the Church Building



were conducted in German. Gradually, the number of members grew. As the numbers
grew (205 communicant members by 1918) so did the number of predominantly English-

speaking members."

It was decided, therefore, to conduct regular English services
beginning on January of 1919. This was a wise decision. As the children of German
immigrants grew up speaking English in their new home, the task of bringing them the
gospel required the use of the language they most familiar with. The congregation grew
in the 1920’s to number about 800 communicants. The numbers stayed around 800 until
the end of the 1930°s. In the 1940°s the number of communicant members dropped from
693 in 1942 to 432 in 1950. The closing of the school in 1942 undoubtedly had
something to do with the decline in members. In the 1950°s and 1960’s the membership
gradually decreased from 400 in 1952 to 300 in 1968.

The decline in membership in the last twenty years of Saron’s existence can be
attributed to the changing neighborhood where the church building was located. In 1895
29™ and Hadley was on the outskirts of the city of Milwaukee. In 1972 it was considered
part of the inner city of Milwaukee. Many members of Saron no longer lived close to
their church. They had to drive many blocks past other WELS churches to get to Saron.
They also had to drive into a neighborhood that was not as friendly as it used to be.
Members were threatened and a fire was started between the church and the parsonage.

Racial tensions were high all across America. The city of Milwaukee was not immune to

that tension.

' All the numbers in this section are taken for the Statistical Reports of the Synod from 1918-1970

10



The Merger

Saron Evangelical Lutheran Church felt this tensions. When members came to
worship, they were “cussed out” by some of the new residents of the neighborhood. The
members were afraid for their own safety. The tensions against Saron increased when the
Reverend Virdell Wallace (pastor of Rehoboth Miracle Temple Church of God in Christ)
approached the congregation and expressed his desire to buy the church. Saron refused.
A little while later a fire was started between the church and the school. Members were
physically attacked and intimidated. Reverend Wallace more than likely did instigate or
condone the intimidation. But with the racial tensions the way they were, everything was
a “Black vs. White” issue.”® Finally the congregation sold the church building and its
properties in 1972 to Reverend Wallace’s congregation for $145,000.%

Saron was now without a place to worship. Reverend Wallace gave the
congregation permission to continue to use the facilities until the end of the year. Instead
of moving to a different location, Saron approached St. Paul Evangelical Lutheran
Church on 73™ and Burleigh with a proposal to merge. Many of Saron’s members lived
close to St. Paul. St. Paul had the facilities to accommodate the influx of members that
Saron would bring. In addition, there was a good relationship between Pastor Lengling
of Saron and Pastor James deGalley of St. Paul.

In the October 1972 Voters’ meeting, the Voters of St. Paul passed a motion to
form a merger committee. On November 7 a special Church Council meeting was called

to choose men to participate on this merger committee. Eighteen men and Pastor

** The Fenske’s, Schroeder’s, and Schenker’s all have their own individual stories of personal experiences
with the racial tensions of that time

2 Recorded in Mr. David Fenske’s notes concerning the merger. He was the Secretary of the congregation
during this time.

11



deGalley were chosen to serve on this committee. The purpose of this committee was to

“carry on detailed and meaningful negotiations with Saron’s Church toward a possible

merger of the two congregations and to report developments back to the voters for final

decision.”® That Council meeting also draw up the following proposals that the Merger

Committee was to propose to Saron’s Church:

1.

These proposals were amended by the Merger Committee*® on November 13, 1972:

Point 3; was changed from “We do not intend to alter our name for a

Our Pastor deGalley, to be Pastor of the merged Parish. We also
suggest you supply us with a definite date of the retirement of Pastor
Lengling who, because the size of the Congregation would not justify
having two full time Pastors, could serve as assistant Pastor until that
date.

As long as Pastor Lengling remains active and serves as assistant
Pastor his duties would include:

Preach German

Help distribute Communion

Call on sick when necessary

Preach English when necessary

Saron Church must produce a list of signatures and address of people
who would definitely come to this Church as members. As we do not
intend to alter our name for a figure of less than 150 people.

In accordance with rules set down by our Constitution, St. Paul’s
elected Council for 1973 will be the ruling body of this Church.

We would be interested in knowing the intentions of your Choir
director and Organist.

Also what are the intentions of your Janitor.

Since the altar carving would not at all fit in with our alter we would
try to find a prominent place for it somewhere else.

What physical assets, in the form of kitchen equipment, tables, chairs
etc. would you be bringing along.

figure of less than 150 people” to read “We do not intend to rename our

2 From the minutes of said meeting, Mr. Kenneth Artlip, secretary.
2 From the minutes of said meeting, Mr. Kenneth Artlip, secretary.
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church on any condition.” Motion by R. Bushell and seconded by K.
Artlip carried unanimously.

Point 5; concerning our intentions of Saron’s choir director; motion by D.

Roeming, seconded by K Artlip reads, “If Saron’s choir director comes as

a member he comes as a regular layman, nothing more, as we are in no

position to hire a choir director at this time” was carried.

Point 6; along the same thoughts a motion by H. Rindt and seconded by D.

Roeming reads “Our negotiations should not include the discussion of

paying anyone janitor, choir director, etc. except Pastor Lengling” was

carried.

Point 7; We accepted point 7 concerning the altar hanging belonging to

Saron emphasizing the wording “Try to find a place” as being most

important.

These proposals were discussed at the joint meeting with Saron Church later on that
evening of November 13, 1972. These proposals indicate the four major concerns that
needed to be worked out before a merger could take place: Pastor Lengling, the name, the
number and role of people, and the physical assets. These were issues that both
congregations had strong feelings about.

At that joint meeting an impasse was reached concerning the name of what this
merged church would be. Saron’s representatives gave the figure of 130 communicants
and 25 children as the number of souls that would be coming to St. Paul. They had not
yet set up a retirement fund for Pastor Lengling, but they were willing to set aside a sum
a $10,000 from their treasury for that purpose. They were not directed at that time to
speak about the plans for Pastor Lengling as far as his working in the new merged
church. Not all of the issues were worked out at this meeting. St. Paul expressed their

Christian fellowship to Saron and since the impasse over the name change hampered any

further discussion, the meeting was adjourned.?

* From the minutes of said meeting, Mr. Kenneth Artlip, secretary
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The Merger Committee met again on November 16, 1972. Pastor deGalley
presented the Committee with more specific points that concerned the proposed merger
between Saron and St. Paul: 1. The name change 2. Monies involved 3. Pastors involved
4. Group problems and rivalries. Point number 1 took up most of the discussion that
evening. The Committee was deadlocked over the proposal to change the name of St.
Paul’s to St. Paul’s-Sarons. A motion, made by W. Spaeth and seconded by R. Bushell
was carried. This motion read, “Since the Merger Committee can not resolve on the
question of changing the name of St. Paul’s to St. Paul’s-Saron Ev. Lutheran Church we
would like you, the Voters to express your desires on the question: “Would St. Paul’s
Congregation be willing to accept changing its name to St. Paul-Saron Congregation in
order to further merger negotiations.” We present this for your consideration without a
recommendation.”® This was presented to the St. Paul’s Voters’ meeting on December
11, 1972.

The Voters decided not to allow the name change. In an very carefully worded
letter®® to Saron Ev. Lutheran Church, the Voters of St. Paul wrote, “we sincerely believe
that it would serve the Lord’s purposes in the contemplated merger, not to have two
names, but one; not two congregational groups, but one Christian congregation.” This
letter was in turn brought to the Voters of Saron on December 17.27 They decided to
merge with St. Paul even though the name, Saron, would be lost. St. Paul’s approved of
the merger at a Special Voters Meeting on December 31, 1972. The following Sunday,

January 7, 1973, the members of Saron were welcomed at St. Paul’s service and they

 From the minutes of said meeting, Mr. Kenneth Artlip, secretary
%6 See Appendix H: Letter sent to Saron after the 12/12/72 St. Paul’s Voters® meeting.
*7 See Appendix F: Letter from Saron’s and Pastor Lengling to St. Paul’s
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joined together to celebrate Holy Communion. They were extended full Christian
fellowship.

However, the members of Saron were not immediately accepted into membership
at St. Paul. The final joint meeting of the Merger Committees took place in February.
The following ten points were agreed upon by both sides:

1. Saron’s will make available a final list of persons actually to be
received as members of St. Paul. Also a list all unconfirmed children,
Sunday School and Cradle roll, young people of high school age and
young adults, single or married 18-25 years old. Each communicant in
this group will fill out a membership questionnaire (Birth, Baptism,
etc.), a time and talent sheet, and make an appointment to see Pastor
deGalley prior to being received into membership. Reason for this
being that Pastor deGalley would like to personally know all new
members and certain facts concerning them and their particular areas
of interest in serving the Lord.

2. The date for receiving Saron’s into membership should be the regular
voters meeting of April 9, 1973.

3. Saron’s Pastor and/or Elders will assume responsibility for making
arrangements for any members who may not be joining St. Paul’s
through release, transfer or etc.

4, Since St. Paul’s is planning to suspend requirements pertaining to
election of officers, Saron’s will supply a list of names of Elders,
Trustees, and other officers, also youth committee, leaders of young
people and any secretarial help available. St. Paul’s especially asks for
the above names because of a newly planned Stewardship program in
which such dedicated men will be needed to serve.

5. Saron’s agreed that its people, once members of St. Paul’s will accept
such St. Paul’s customs as manner of registering for communion and
others which might strengthen the unity of the Congregation.

6. Saron’s will be bringing along such property as dishes™®, tables, chairs,
small table and chairs for the primary Sunday School, cabinets, slide
projectors, movie projector, floor fans, a “Nesco” roaster and an
addressograph. Most importantly a woodcut alter piece 8ft.x3ft. worth

%8 There is still somewhat of a joke going around at St. Paul that the main reason why Saron chose to merge
with St. Paul was because they both had the same pattern for their dishes. Where would we be in this
Synod without our Ladies’ Aid!
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thousands of dollars for which a prominent place in the Church will be
found.

7. Saron’s will store its records, historical and etc. at St. Paul’s?

8. Saron’s will continue to use its own envelopes for the current year,
however once membership is finalized its separate Treasurer and
Treasury will cease to exist. All of Saron’s 1972 commitments will be
wiped out before membership becomes final. All monies from
Saron’s, other than specific organizational monies, will be placed in
St. Paul’s Debt Retirement fund for the payment on the mortgage
making St. Paul’s as debt free as possible. Saron’s organizational
monies (Ladies Guild, Youth Groups, Sunday School etc. will go to
the like organizations at St. Paul’s.

9. Pastor Lengling and Pastor deGalley will each confirm his class of
children in May at the same service.

10. Pastor Lengling will retire as soon as the two congregations become
one, probably sometime in April. He will continue to help out when
needed at St. Paul’s and be compensated in the usual manner.
These points were mutually agreed upon with satisfaction and happiness. On April 9,
1973 136 communicant members and 19children from Saron Evangelical Lutheran
Church were received into membership at St. Paul Evangelical Lutheran Church. A
small number of members returned to Saron’s mother church, St. Matthew’s which was

now located on 84" and Melvina.>® Still others became members of churches closer to

their homes. Saron Evangelical Lutheran Church was no more.

* After looking for any records of Saron for over the past five years, Pastor Keith Amborn, the current
pastor of St. Paul has yet to find any. I did my own search of all the closets, corners, and crannies at St.
Paul and was unable to find any records either. If those records are every found in the future, perhaps a
more complete and descriptive history of Saron Evangelical Lutheran Church will be available.

¥ See Appendix D p.2
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The Legacy

Although Saron no longer exists as a congregation it will always be remembered.
It has left a lasting legacy. St. Paul Lutheran Church benefited greatly from Saron. The
influx of members brought many spiritual gifts to the congregation. While many other
merged congregation still have distinct groups, St. Paul shares a loving bond of unity.
The former members of Saron recognized the Christian love which St. Paul’s members
showed to them during the merger. With Christian maturity and love, they have given up
something that they so dearly loved. They have moved on to serve their Lord in their
new congregation.’!

The physical assets Saron brought to St. Paul Church continue to have a lasting
impact as well. The remaining balance from the sale of their church at the time of the
merger was $85,000. The majority of that money was used to help pay off St. Paul’s
mortgage. Because of that the congregation remains debt free to this day.

Other physical assets that Saron brought to St. Paul were the eternal flame and the
wood carving of the Last Supper. The eternal flame was given to Saron in memory of
Walter Haeselick, the brother of Mrs. Isabell Zietlow. For the past four years it has hung
in the chancel of St. Paul as a reminder that “where two or three gather together” in
Jesus’ name, He will always be with them. The wood carving now hangs in the entryway
of St. Paul. Tt is probably in the most “prominent” place as possible. The members of St.
Paul are planning to find a better place when they remodel. This piece of artwork is very
rare. Only three of these were ever made. In 1980 it was valued at over $10,000. Itis a

beautiful piece of artwork that was the focal point of Saron’s altar since 1925.%>

! See Appendix E: Newspaper Article about former Saron’s members
** See Appendix B: Wood Carving
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Saron has also left its mark on Wisconsin Lutheran Seminary. In 1929 Saron
hosted the Convention of the Evangelical Lutheran Joint Synod of Wisconsin and Other
States. That same year saw the dedication of the new Seminary building for the Synod.
In the Multipurpose Room (Room 6) there is a frame containing three panoramic
photographs. There is a photograph of the people assembled at the Seminary for its
dedication. There is a photograph of the newly completed Seminary buildings. There is
also a photograph of all the members of the Synod Convention assembled in front of the
host church. The church sign is just visible. That church is clearly identified as Saron
Evangelical Lutheran Church.

The most important legacy the Saron has left is the faithful preaching and
teaching of God’s Word. Only the Holy Spirit knows how many have been saved and
came to the knowledge of the truth through the preaching and teaching of God’s Word at
Saron Evangelical Lutheran Church. Through that gospel preaching, the Holy Spirit

showered rich blessings on those who heard and believed.

Conclusion

A paragraph from the letter written to Saron’s members from St. Paul’s members

summarizes it best:

Saron’s Church has served the role in history that God assigned to it as an
independent congregation; it has fulfilled the Lord’s purpose by serving
souls in His name...because of circumstances, its service to the Lord as an
independent congregation is terminated.

To God alone be the glory!
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TRAVIS AUCTION GAILILFBFRIES, INC.

1442 Underwood Avenue
Village of Wauwatosa
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53213
(414) 453-0342

September 30. 1980

Appraisal of Wood Carving for St. Paul Evangelical
Lutheran Church, 3059 N. 73 Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. 53210
Appraisal Reflects Replacement Value as of September 30, 1980

An exceptional wood carving depicting Jesus and the Twelve
Disciples - after Leonardo da Vinci's " The Last Supper".

This unique piece of artistry was executed in 1925 in Oberomergau
Germany by John Long. There are 3 such carvings known to exist.

The carving was originally acquired by Saron Evangelical Lu;heg%%o
Church, at 29th and Hadley in Milwaukee, Wisconsin in 1925 Frre”
other 2 carvings are housed in New York and Chicago. The approximate
measurementscéfitthe carving are 30" High x 8" Deep x 89" Long.
Carving signed by the artist " John Long".

Replacement Value of the 313703{53 carving - $12,000 to $15,000.
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Victor J. James Jr., who
has four degrees including a
Ph.D. in law, according to Jet
Magazine, could be elected
sheriff of Alameda County,

INNER CITY

has been vacant for some
time, said The Revvindsl
Wallace, the pastor.

""We're all working people
and don't have a lot of mon-
ey," Wallace said, ""but the
members are committed to
serve the community."

., They didn't want_to sell
the house, preferring to put it
to some use for the communi-
ty, he said. s
""The members felt the
ouse .cot ¢
emporarily house-families
who ne mergency hous-
mgﬁice said. "“There
are many families who have
been burned out, evicted or,
for a lot of reasons, need tem-
ora ing. ...

He said that often these

8ling, " pagtor o iveV. >~ California. The county, the o -
) : , )
newly decoratedwgl rededicate TN state’s second largest, has a faxir)l_ll'hes wgrte not e lgl’?lethfor
servie ifice at ; X I he Dublic assistance or, if they
i €S tomorroyy. Special \ $17 million budget for the were, these emergencies of-
rof. L. ¢, Rj . . Sheriff's Department. James, ! . i
! Englisp servicesm;;eg il Speak gt * a black, faces a runoff elec- éieens l&ae;igecr}gge\évhen the agen
ggﬁgusirgice at 10.30: m ’ I?er- tion in November. or bex.s e reno
¢ted by the Rey 1 & Will be ' h The members have reno-
holz, Ty, lg’evflei:R;v. F.A Ky The_members of Rehobot

rkholy wipy

. fum i Je Church of .~ated the house. Buf now
Englisp s:ez-BnliOH t Y. I(\}/I(I)gacllne T:;?Slt ez < T they need to furnis 't"éid
at 7: A .29t : -
A chopg] ;7'45 1 St, have undertaken a proj- areﬁsﬁmﬁ—fﬁﬂl—gﬂﬂaium%ﬂf
Senteq aii Program wiy . &ct, which as far as could™be USable nousehold goods of a

choirs of 4P I DY the copmpPT® tlearned is the first of itskind Xinds.” They need dishes, a

; he cop : ; large refrigerator, beds
2dies’ Aiq v Bregation, y, ), in the Inner City. . ! L
[ the chyrcp :z,;ditseyve 2 Supper i - 7 The church’ owns a large - chairs, tables and everything
\}\;‘An all day hob(;nun;] at 5 p, m. \\ house next door, a house that Teaqn tn Inner Citir. haue 5 coh 1
“\nduet Y show ;i e ——— L ¢ .
S s s 2 e Waiipe, i e s ' Inher C
\)QQﬁervices, re of the rededica.. - j
—_ : ‘

Church Reaches .75 Year Mark else needed o farnish a

The 75th anniversary of ,now pastor .of St. Paul's Lu- house.

Saron Lutheran church, 29th theran church here, will preach _""We_will help_any-famjly
and Hadley, will be observed | I English at 10:15 am. _ iunced,” Wallace said. "It's
Sunday, v pn‘? z::;ills}calt program at 3:30‘ n(;]nsectarlan. \%Q_dnnl@gg
) .m. feature congregation- who _vou_are. ounee

. The Rev. Martin O. Wester- | af singing, a choir angd agbrass e/m—erg_ye—ﬁlé}jhousing, we'll try
haus, a teacher at Wisconsin | choir directed by Edward | and help."

Luthera‘n high school, will Fenske, the Lutheran Chorale For more information
preach in German at 8:45 a.m. [ directed by the Rev. Kurt Eg- FWZ
The Rev. James A. De Galley, a | gert and organist Hildegard ok w '
former member of Saron and' Fischer.

From page 1
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Joonday Lénten‘ Services f*,'S'tc_nft*

‘Church 'Fefes_ Pastor
For 40 Years Work

NOONDAY ‘Lenten services opened Mohday at the Davidson

theater Conductmg the first meetin

! Cl gymeén spoke -yesteiha
itil} Holy week servicesjat
1# churenes and - civi
\Rey. Arthur Lenglin

Were the Rev. Henrv

Without tipping him off,
members of Saron Lvangelical
Lutheran Church, N. 29th and
W. Hadley Sts.. dug into the
background of their pastor, the

fRev. Arthur C. Lengling.

Sunday night, the members
surprised ‘the Rev. Mr. Leng-

Fund Tfuining
Sessions Slated

Two thousand chairmen of
the United Fund’s plant level
employe solicitations will at-
tend one of eight training ses-
sions Monday through Thurs-

day in the Gas Co.’s Hall of
Flame.

C. W. Fitzgerald and T. A.
Judge, Allis-Chalmers Mfg. Co.
executives, will outline cam-
paign techniques. Arthur P.
Schmidt, Jos. Schlitz Brewing
Co. community relations direc-
tor, will discuss the hour a
month plan. Frank I. Spangler,
A. O. Smith Corp. engineer on

“This Is Your Life”
at the church.

which the congregation hon-
ored the Rev. Mr. Lengling for
his 40 years in the ministry.
A dinner for the pastor, his

pastor.

The Rev. Mr. Leéngling, 62,
was ordained Aug. 28, 1921, at
Jerusalem Evangelical Luth-
eran Church in Milwaukee, his
home congregation.

He served at
churches in Mercer, Winches-
ter, Winegar (now Presque
Isle), Doylestown, Fountain
Prairie and Fall River, before
going to St. Paul's Church,
Slinger, in 1924. He serverd
there until 1937 when he ¢~
to Saron.

ling by recalling his life in a|:
program/|1

The affair climaxed a day in|!

family, the church council and|-
friends began the celebration|-
at the Rustic Lodge, 6652 W.|.
Fond du Lac Av. Later, at the|.
church, gifts were given thel.

Wisconsin®

I PR loan to the United Fund, will
25 of stands” on  social problems’: speak on “Share Your Bless-
/O,g@; b‘,_ ha\’et tbe;‘}?m\? an embarrgss-:. ings,” the campaign theme.
"\vé@:;‘(rin ment to the ah(‘an i . Sessions are scheduled for
ii;j«;f}‘ou in i ..‘ ™ ‘two hours each morning and
ST : N y afternoon. ;
;s the ab- Rév‘ Lengllng o :
ds a-bishon, - y .
o make & | t0 Be Honored
ich will. go . : ‘ Co -
words. . . . | -A special service honoring
+ all emptied !the Rev. Arthur C. Lengling, | Lenglm Rev TArthur C.
rorn out." 75, who is veliring after 52. , ?— 935:59“7(Nee
nced that he |years in the ministry, will be ! toved )hu;ggpd‘;he,"’g;’ e
abbot.and |held at 4 p.m. Sunflay at St. ‘{gf,‘;ard) Fenske, Erwin
pacrit the [Paul's Lutheran Chuich, 73rd {Careyl), Arthur (Marlafom:f)a:
- Afied city |and Burleigh. ~ | f(iugeﬂe é?‘@w‘&om
"+, - Lengling, who was bori in kmgardV'ﬂSd‘efmde;‘:
5t. Paul's- | Milwaukee und ordained here \ de“"" Also 13 o e oot dm,;
is one of |Aug. 28, 1921, scrved séverall ! aﬁrgesmmg;ds Visitation
;s in Rome jcongregations in smail Wiscon- ! ot the funeral home 5}";,';6‘{
‘onally vis- |sin communities, and he was’ i 17UTH9E“;;& g“;m‘fai 2059 N.
r.] pastor of Saron Lutheran’ %&d St. Mon, 12:30-1:30 pm.
med a lay- | Church, 29th aad Hadley, for Funeral services 1:30 pm. infer-
: ment Arfington Park. Rev.
of several 36 yeaxs Lengiing was pastor of Saron
wple and The -Saron vongregatmn Lutheran Church for 37 Yrsh
'roblems |merged w1th St. Paul's. Churub Memof‘ds fo St. Paut Chwrd
' of the |in Aprll : W&AUSE FUNERAL HOME
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pastor of Saron

Evangelical Lutheran Church-
Sunday, Sept. 8 ‘
Corner Stone Laying
for Church and ‘School

84th and W. Melvina St.- |

Dedication of Parsonage—

2P.M.
8419 W. Melvina St.

Guest Speaker: .
Pastor Arthur Lengling

Morning Services,
9 and 10:15 A. M.
N. 10th and W. Garfield Ave.

Guest Speaker:
Pastor Arthur Tacke

| Afternoon Services

5T. MATTHEW

The Rev. Arthur C. Lengling [seated),
Evangelical Lutheran
Church, N. 29th and W, Hadley Sts., is
the center of attraction Sunday at a din-
ner at the Rustic Lodge, 6652 W. Fond
du Lac Av., given i honor. of his 40th

Jlaave 4
‘make their future home in" Milwau-
i| kee; where the former will be pastor
1 or the Saron Lutheran thurch at 2818
{-North 29th st. He will also be super-

C. Lenéliﬁg and fémily_ will
Siager some time next week to

iritendent - of ° the parochial school
there. He will be installed on Sun-i
day morning, Oct. 17, at 9 o’clock by |
the Revs. Ebert, Knuth and Halbutb.
The Lengling family have been resi-.
dents here for the past fourteen years,:

“during which time the former was.

pastor of St. Paul’s Lutheran church.
He was also.pastor of the Cedar lake:
church for eleven years. He delivered
his farewell sermon last Sunday fore-.
noon at the local church and at the

Cedar lake church in the afternoon..

The Rev. Lengling is a man of pleas-;
ing personality and most capable o
the fine position he wi}l» soon accept

[ I PR T~k Tiinn

wife and the Rev. A,
8444 W. Melvina St., pastor of St. Mat-
“thew's Evangelical Lutheran Church, and
Harold Braasch, 4149 N, 40th St., presi-
dent of the Saron congregation.

year in the ministry. He is shown with his

F. Halboth (left),”

Sentinel photo.

Lutherans Plan

to Honor Pastor

Members of Saron Lutheran
Church .will observe the 50th
anniversary of the ordination
of their pastor, the Rev. A. C,
Lengling, at a service at 3:30
p.m. Sunday in the church,
2804 N. 29th St.

The Rev. Adolph C. Buenger,
president of the Southeast
Wisconsin District of the Wis-
consin Evangelical Lutheran
Synod, will preach.

Lengling, 72, has been pas-
tor of Saron Church for 34
years. He was ordained Aug.
28, 1921.

-~ .-
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Stit..er Minister Installed Pastor
o€ Saron’s Church at Milwauke

The Rev. Arthur C. Lengling, wh
for a number of years was pastor ¢
Paul’s Lutheran church ‘at Slinge:
was installed as the new pastor ¢
Saron’s Lutheran church, N. 29th an
W. Hadley sts., Milwaukee, during
.German-English service at 9 a. o
last Sunday. He succeeds the Rev
H. H. Ebert, pastor of the congregatio
for 42 years, who preached a farewel
sermon and retired last week. Rev
Ebert officiated at the - installatior
service on Sunday. —

Rev. Lengling was graduated fronm
Concordia college, Milwaukee, ir
1917. Later he continued his theologi-
cal study at the Lutheran seminary ir
Wauwatosa and at the University ot
i Chicago. In the last sixteen years he
has held pastorates at Mercer, Win-
chester, Winegar, - Doylestown and
Slinger. Rev. Lengling and family
.left for their new home in Milwaukee
last: Thursday. o

;

-y

The Rev. A. C. ZLengling,
slinger, Wis, newly appointed
pastor of Saron’s Ev. Lutheran
church, N. Twenty-ninth and .W.
Hadley sts., will be formally in-
stalled at a combined serviqe. at
9 a. m. Sunday by the retiring
pastor, the Rev. H. H. Ehert,
assisted by the Rev. H. Knuth
of Bethesda and the Rev. Arthur
¥. Halboth of- St. Matthews
church.




LIFETIMES OF SONG — Frieda Schwister,

(front center) and her brother, William
Fenske, 93, (right). sang a hymn with the
rest of the choir at St. Paul Evangelical Lu-

‘From-Métro Page e
Paul’s, 3059 N. 73rd St. Both church-
es are part of the Wisconsin Evangel-
ical Lutheran Synod. . .

Fenske's son, Ed, was the choir
director at Saron ‘when it was sold
and the congregation dispersed.
Almost all of the choir followed Ed
Fenske to St. Paul's, where he be-
came the ch choir director, .-

Ed Fenske's wife, Lillan, is a
member of the cholr, and so are their
son and daughter, Daniel Fenske and
Debra Morin.

Schwister said she recently consid-
ered quiting the- cholr, but other
members of the congregation talked
her out of it.

“I thought maybe they really
didn’t want such an old person in the

choir,” Schwister said. “I thought
maybe it was keeping somne of the
younger people away. But I really
don't know what I'd do-withont it.”

The elder Feqske and Schwister
were honored in November by the
congregation of St. Paul's.for their
years of service to the choir. There
was a surprise dinner and a plaque
was given to each. ;

“They never miss a Sunday,” said
the Rev. Howard Kaiser, the pastor
at St. Paul’s. “They've even been
coming all winter long except one or
two times when it was really icy.”” |
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A\ . - . Journal photo by Karen A, Sherlock

gtheran Church Sunday. The pair hdve been

~singing in churches for 73 and 756 years,
respectively, and are still going strong,
[Story on.Metro Page, Part 2.1

Brother, sister recall 70 years of song

By MARIE ROHDE

Journal religion reporter

‘ Two members of the Fenske family joined the choir Sunday
morning at St, Paul Evangelical Lutheran Church in singing the
traditional “In the Cross of Christ I Glory” for what must have
been the zillionth time,

William ‘Fenske is 93 and his sister, Frieda Schwxster, is 89.
He's been a church choir member for 75 years.' She has two
years less semorlty

“We used to sing a lot at home,” Schwister said. “That's all
we used to do on Sundays. Then television came along and no-
body had time to do it anymore.”

” church, Saron Evangelical Lutheran, which was located at 29th,

The Fenske clan was a large one, with four boys and five
girls, and six of the children are still living. :

“My father was quite a musician,” Schwister said. “He
taught himself to play the bass, the tuba and the violin. He and
some of his brothers used to play at anniversaries and other
parties.

“My mother always sang in the choir. We five girls used to ;
sing-harmony-when.we-were.doing the dishes or something.”
Together, brother and sister have even outlasted their mt\;

and Hadley Sts. The church building closed in 1972, and the !
choir — including Fenske and Schwister — moved over to St

Please see Singers, Page 2
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Saron Ev, Lutheran Congregation,

Dear Brethren:

Your brethren in St. Paul Congregation, in their Voters Assembly
on December 11, 1972, have resolved that the following thoughts be addressed to
you in answer to your merger overture,

We understand and appreciate your desire to preserve the name
Saron. It is under that name that the Lord for many years has graciously poured
out His blessing upon your flock through His Word and Scarament.

In all brotherly love, we ask you to consider that Saron's Church
has now served the role in history that God assigned to it as an independent
congregation; that it has fulfilled the Lord's purpose by serving souls in His name;
and that, because of circumstances, its service to the Lord as an independent
congregation will now terminate,

We are mindful that the name, tradition, customs, and history of
a church are deservedly cherished by every congregation, We also recognize~ as you
Bo-ithat Seripture calls us to unity, and warns us against divisiveness in a church,
as (I Cor. 1,11-12) "I am of Paul, I am of fpollos, I am of Cephas..."

We sincerely believe that it would serve the Lord's purposes in
the contemplated merger, not to have two names, but one; not two congregational
groups, but one Christian congregation,

We appreciate the contributions to the general welfare that you
members of Saron's would bring to such a merger. We recognize your talents and
dedication, your zeal and love.

We therefore ask you and invite you in our Savior's name, and in
all brotherly love

—~ To unite with us in one fellowship and as one congregation;

~ To work and serve the Lord with us as one body and one people
of God;

- To be a part of the membership and life of St. Paul Congregation,
We believe that there are great blessings for you and for us in such an arrangement

and that t he more we are one in our goals, the more we will together fulfill the
intent of God in any congregation,

Our doors and our hearts are open to you. We pray that God may
bless us all in this, and that God-willing, you will respond to this invitation
with a positive action,

As evidence of our good will and sincere interest we invite you,
as soon as you are ready:

To join us in worship here;
To set a time for further negotiations and working out of details,
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